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Dedicated to the Memory of  John W  Schultz 
John W Schultz 
I have thought long and hard and did a lot of soul searching on how to handle this situation. You see, I have a real pet peeve of dragging total 
strangers into my personal life who could care less about non trivial information about people that they do not know.  
 

However, here we are in a very small tightly knit community of  what began with a total population of maybe 600 back in the days of old. 
This man has grown up, lived, went to school, church, and participated in events of the community for all of his life. There are many people 
who watched him grow up  in this community that still reside in town. There are many who watched over and participated in his children’s 
lives. There was a period when we lived in town for many years.  
 

With that said, it is only befitting that his presence be acknowledged at this time, the time of his passing with  all of  you who also shared in 
his life. There are many who did not know him either or knew of him only. 
 

So here it goes.  John William Schultz was born September 7th 1952 at St Francis Hospital to Willard and Merva Schultz. 
Merva was an Arlington raised young lady and became a part also of the Carver legacy. Willard on the other hand was from the area and has 
many, many connections with the Carver community. There were the Preiss’, Riesgraf’s  and Lenzen’s, even though some through marriage. 
I am not really well versed in the family tree ties, I know some connections and have forgot-ten important details. Moving forward, Willard 
and his brother Rudolph were local contractors and built several  homes too in the city. 
 

 Dwight is John’s brother and everyone knows Dwight. Paul Schultz who works for the city is John’s nephew. Sorry fella’s maybe some 
connections you didn’t want public. Too late. We are all in this together. Sharon Eischens Krill is John’s sister. She deserted the city and 
moved to Waconia and then Chanhassen.  Annette, Kim and Richard were his children. Troy Galles is our Son-in-Law. 
 

John also had alias’, “Zee Zee” due to the school bus occupation, even though he drove for Shakopee schools.  After forty years of driving 
school bus  many, many youngsters knew him or of him.  Then there was the alias ‘Popeye’ from his buddy “Milo” whom we also lost some 
time ago and this was, I believe,  from the Mueller Gravel Pit days.  So as you can see, his legacy goes way back. Recently with all the talk 
about the old school house in Carver, it continuously reminds me of past discussions  with Jim Fletcher, Jim Pauly, Jim Hron,  Joe and 
Marvin Plekkenpol attending that school, Now doesn’t that date all of us?  
 

Some of you may know him or remember his from his tractors in the parade representing the Scott Carver Threshers’ Association in Jordan 
during SteamBoat Days? Definitely many of you recognize his name from the Christmas tractor decorations on former County Road # 40 
that he loved taking credit for when in reality his daughters always saw to it that those were decorated for him. Sorry everyone, they are 
gone. Only a memory like he now is going to be.  Many of you also saw him in Harvey’s for breakfast on weekends.    
 

What happened? He got sick and gave up. He had been struggling with bladder cancer. He suffers no more. Give him that peace. Forgive him 
for his failings as of late.  He went through some very, very difficult times in the last two years. The illnesses took their toll. He went into the 
VA hospital in July. In August after receiving radiation he was admitted to the nursing home in Hopkins where he could no longer find the 
strength within to continue on. The suffering was more than his daughter’s could bear. He found peace then and said goodbye to the world 
on August 25th, 2016. 
 

He is survived by Ricki, Annette ( Troy ), Kim, and Richard ( Traci ) . Grandchildren are Tommy, Chelsea, Ethen and Lili and extended 
grandchildren Jacob and Destini. His brother, Dwight ( Janet ), sister, Sharon (Denny); nephews, Paul,  John ( Carolyn), Jim, Jeff (Wendy ); 
and niece, Patty; Father and Mother In-law, Glen and Joycelyn. Last but not least, his buddy, ‘our Bear’.  
 

SteamBoat Days  
The committee is busy getting ready  Steam Boat Days.  If you have a 
computer, check out their website. See attached flyer.  
Again this year at SteamBoat Days, the Carver on the Minnesota will 
be offering root beer floats inside Carver Flowers for donations. 
 

Staffing Plan 
The administrator discussed background information with the 
council regarding the Staffing Plan which was intended to serve as a 
guide identifying future staffing requirements for the city. New 
positions will be required to be budgeted for and justified to the city 
upon implementation. Motion was made and carried with all ayes 
adopting the 2021  Staffing Plan presented for their review. 

Disclaimer 
 
The “unapproved” minutes of the council and the township have 
been referenced for the purpose of creating this information for 
residents in the City of Carver and the townships surrounding the 
city.                                                                                         ©  2016 
 
 
 
 

Field Lighting 
The council reviewed prior discussions from their work session 
regarding the lighting on the new multiple use fields. The staff was 
directed to collect additional information from questions that arose.  
Surrounding community fields were researched for lighted versus 
non-lighted fields.  Quotes received were reviewed. 
 
The city engineering firm was requested to develop plans and 
specifications for lighted fields. An estimate of probable costs 
exceeds the amount which requires that the project be bid. To 
conduct the bid process creation of plans and specifications were 
required. A loan form one of the Enterprise Funds is the best 
candidate for funding the project, if the city chose this option. The 
loan could be paid with future park dedication fees as collected.  
 
The need and the necessity were discussed. Currently there are not 
any fields in the community lit. The Parks Commission were 
interested in lighting of two fields with non-LED light. There was 
concern expressed by a council member concerning the  costs for 
lighting that was not demonstrated as a necessity.  Most of the fields 
discussed were relating to high school fields.  Motion was made but 
failed to direct the engineer to prepare plans and specifications for 
field lighting. 
 



Sixth Street Redevelopment 
The council reviewed and discussed the Sixth Street Redevelopment 
items pertaining to the property the city purchased in 2015.  The staff 
had been authorized along with the Planning Commission to prepare 
a ‘Request for Proposals’ to pursue redevelopment of the property. 
The Planning commission drafted guiding principles.  Upon receipt 
of proposals a selection schedule is proposed to be put into place. 
One of the steps includes a ‘development team’ creation. Based on 
the schedule proposed, anticipation of selection of a developer  could 
occur possibly in February of 2017, then formal development plans 
reviewed in spring with construction commencing in the summer. 
The council was considering approving requests for proposals.  
 
The city planner reviewed with the council the prior information 
pertaining to the Sixth Street Property redevelopment. Based on the 
requests for proposals schedule of the site, statement was made that 
the selection of a developer could occur in early 2017 and formal 
plans reviewed in the spring and then construction could commence 
as early in the summer of the same year. Upon receipt of proposals 
financial impacts of the various proposals would then be prepared 
for consideration by both the Planning Commission and council 
members. Motion was made and carried with all ayes approving the 
Request for Proposals for redevelopment of  Sixth Street Property.  
 

 General Balance Policy 
The council reviewed the General Balance Policy information with 
the administrator. The proposed policy amendment maintains 
previously adopted minimum fund balance; creating a Special 
Capital Project Fund for any unassigned fund balances exceeding  
General Fund budgeted expenditures. The proposed amendment 
provides a buffer.  The financial transfers and reasoning’s were all 
reviewed. A presentation preceded the discussion for clarification 
purposes of the policy and examples visualizing management of 
surplus funds. Motion was made and carried with all ayes  adopting 
the resolution amending the Fund Balance Policy, establishing a 
Special Capital project Fund and authorization of the designated  
fund amount transferred into the Special Capital Project Fund.  
 

Then the administrator discussed budget changes proposed pertain-
ing to the General Fund Budget Amendment. The changes proposed 
involved the community Space Visioning where professional service 
fees and related expenses  for the process; the annexation appeal; the 
sidewalk and median extension project; and the insulation of the 
Church By the River.  All of the costs related to these topics were 
reviewed. Motion was made and carried with all ayes adopting the 
resolution amending the 2016 General Fund Budget including the 
amount change for the church insulation item. 
  

Property Donation Policy 
The administrative intern provided background information regard-
ing the new law in the state allowing local governments to donate 
surplus equipment to non-profit organizations. The meaning of 
‘surplus equipment’ was discussed. Prior to donating the city will be 
required to identify and determine fair market value.  Then the 
council may approve or disapprove eligibility. If approved, advertise-
ment will be placed and then non-profit organizations will be 
required to submit a “Surplus Equipment Form”. Approval to donate 
may be approved by the administrator or the council dependent 
upon value. All donations will be identified as “As Is” status.  Ship-
ping will be the responsibility of the organization. Then the approval 
depends upon the greater than / less than value of who approves the 
donation. Motion was made and carried with all ayes adopting the 
Surplus Equipment donation policy . 
 

Law Enforcement Services 
The administrative intern discussed the issue involving the agree-
ment of law enforcement services for off  duty contract. In order to 
have the sheriff’s deputy coverage for Steamboat Days this year a 
current off duty contract with the Sheriff’s Department is required. 
The fee was discussed and the expectations of the sheriff’s office 
duties. 
 

Park Name 
The city planner discussed with the council the need to name the new 
park adjacent to the new Carver Elementary and the suggestion 
submitted was “ironwood Park”.  
 
 

Carver Elementary 
The council also discussed the Carver Elementary plans regarding 
the Architectural Elevations with the City Planner.  A condition of the 
approval of the site plans for the school regarding the building eleva-
tions had not been provided previously  to the Planning Commission 
and the council for review and approval. Exterior colors also had not 
been selected. Material types were reviewed.  Then the Planning 
Commission reviewed the elevations recommending approval. 
 

 

 

Eastern Carver County Schools School Report Newsletter discussed 
the building a premier school district and offered the following 
school facts: 
 
“ Carver Elementary School is buildt for 720 student capacity with 
the option of future expansion for up to 865 students; Two story 
building; thirty tradfitional classrooms designed around  collabor-
ateve leasrning spaces; two full size gymnasiums, large cafeteria to 
accommodate future growth; shared sports field and walking paths 
with City of Carver; and the estimated total cost…”  
 

Planning Assistance Grant 
The city planner discussed with the council the availability of a  plan-
ning assistance grant. The city is reqired to complete the ten year 
update of the city’s Comprehensive Plan by December of 2018. The 
Metropolitan Council is providing non-competitive grant awards to 
qualifying local governments. The city is eligible to assist in defraing 
the costs of the update.  
 

The grant is a two part program. Initial upfront payment and the 
second amount following completion of conditions such as com-
pletion by December of 2018; compliance with the metropolitan 
system and policy plans and the plan must be complete as described 
in the Metropolitan Council’s Local Planning Handbook. This grant 
would pay for the cost of preparation of the Comprehensive Plan 
Update. A proposed scope of work and estimated buget for the 
update will be forthcoming to the council, Council would be request-
ed to adopt the resolution  authorizing the application. For the 
planning grant assistance funds. 

Carver Current  
The “Villager Tower” publications can be found at 
www.carvercurrent.com, along with other important information 
involving the community from various sources. You can post time 
sensitive events at the “Carver Current” site, as well. This site is a 
great way to share information                                 © RYS CREATIONS 2016  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________ 



Temporary Health Dwellings 
The city planner discussed with the council the topic involging the 
temporary family health care dwellings involving the bill passed 
creating the new process for landowners to place mobile residential 
dwellings. The council reviewed the facts again. Unless the city 
chooses to adopt an ordinance “opting out” that is in place by the 
beginning of September  qualifying applications rewquired to be ap-
proved by the city. Clarifying that the city would need to be prepared 
with a permit in place and existing city regulations pertaining to the 
accessory uses under the zoing ordinance. Recreational vehicles do 
not apply to these applications. The type of housing permitted under 
the state statute can be reviewed at: www.nextdoorhousing.com.   
The topic pertaining to tiny houses is a separate but related issue. 
The new statute specifically related to tiny houses utilized for tem-
porary health care.   
 

The city’s options are to allow these temporary dwellings which 
would require processing applications for temporary dwellings; or 
adopt an ordinance ‘opting out” .   There are two ways to handle the 
ordinance dealing with ‘opting out’ choice.  The first situation in-
volves no effect on the city’s current regulations and the temporary 
dwellings would not be permitted. However if the opt out ordinance 
is not in effect by the deadline, then there is as gap during which the 
city would be required to permit the temporary dwelling if someone 
applied. The city could however at a later date adopt its own regula-
tions regarding the type of dwellings. The second situation would be 
to opt out but  also request  the Planning Commission and the staff to 
research the topic. This option would be the choice the  council 
would possibly be more interested in if there were to be considera-
tion given to allowing the structures and establishing customized 
terms and conditions for permitting. The Planning Commission had 
reviewed the ‘opt out’  issue and held a Public Hearing recommend-
ing ‘opt out’ ordinance to the council.   
 

Carver Community Service Awards 
The administrative intern reviewed with the council the Carver Com-
munity Service Awards program.  The purpose of the awards were to 
recognize the time, support, service and dedication of organizations 
and individuals who have given unselfishly to the City of  Carver.  It 
was the council’s and staff’s opinion that it is important to acknow-
ledge the hard work of citizens who make a difference in the commu-
iity. Three awards would be presented each year. They would include 
a youth, eighteen years and under; individual and a business or or-
ganization.  Community service could include volunteering time, 
effort, expertise or other resources. Eligibility would include citi-
zens, organizations and businesses within Carver. Nomination forms 
would be available at city hall or on the city’s website. Nominations 
would be accepted until November 1st of each year and reviewed by 
the mayor and the staff. Winners would receive a plaque and be 
recognized in city publications for achievements.   
 

Eastern Carver County Schools 
The 2016 MEA usual school closures will not occur this year.  The 
recommendation to the School Board was that the MEA break,  
“typically the Thursday and Friday of the third week in October, be 
eliminated.” It was the committee’s consensus that the since the 
Ryder Cup break would be two and half weeks prior that the addi-
tional two days was not a good idea. 
So the school board made the decision that school will be in session 
this year. However, on the 20th  of October, Thursday, a late start is 
scheduled.  
 

Also this year on November 8th is voting for three seats on the 
Schools Board of Directors. Board members are elected for four year 
terms. The schools website will have information for the election. 

Trinity Lutheran Church 
The Trinity Lutheran Church parish invite members of the commun-
ity to come and celebrate with their members their 150th Anniver-
sary. They will be celebrating the year with special events. On Sep-
tember 25th the church is holding a special Anniversary Celebration  
Service at 1 PM. Everyone is invited to attend.  
 

Black Sox 
The Carver Black So want to thank all of their fans for the continued 
support throughout the season.  We look forward to getting together 
for TURKEY BINGO in November. 

 

Ryder  Cup 
Eastern Carver County Schools will not be in session  
during the Ryder Cup event September 26th through the  
30th.  “The Ryder Cup is one of the largest interna-tional 
 sports events.  
Tens of thousands of golf fans, media from around the world and 
even heads of state are expected to be in Chaska for the match and 
preliminary events. The 2016 Ryder Cup host, Hazeltine National 
Golf Club, is located in the heart of Eastern Carver County Schools. 
Roads will be closed and there will be no school the week of Sept. 26. 
Note: In the event that severe weather delays the final day of the 
Ryder Cup on Sunday, Oct. 2, school would need to be cancelled on 
Monday, Oct. 3, for make-up matches. Parents would be notified 
through the district’s automated voice messaging system.” 
SouthWest Transit will also have service to the Ryder Cup. 
Information is on line at swtransit.org/ryder-cup. 

Carver Fire Department 
Carver Steamboat Days are this coming weekend. The Carver Water 
Fights are downtown Friday night. The Carver Kids water fights sign 
up is at 5:30 PM and starting at 5:45 PM. The firefighters sign up is at 
6 PM and start at 6:30 PM.  
 

Then mark your calendars for the Carver Fire Relief Golf 
Tournament scheduled for Saturday, September 24th. Registration is 
at 11 AM, 12 PM shotgun start at Dahlgreen Golf Club. The entry fee is 
$ 100 per golfer and includes golf, prizes and dinner. 
~~~ 

Submitted by Richard Huffman: 
“We have moved the date to a Saturday afternoon so more golfers 
can attend.  We will also be hosting dinner immediately after the 
event and it is being catered by Traditions at Dahlgreen. They will be 
serving a delicious Tour of Italy.  
 

We need golfers so please consider signing up. We are also looking 
for sponsors. You can also sign up online at the link below.    
 

Please feel to contact us with any questions and we look forward to 
seeing you out at the golf course. 
 

CARVER FIRE RELIEF ASSOCIATION 
ANNUAL GOLF TOURNAMENT 
DAHLGREEN GOLF CLUB, CHASKA MN 
Saturday September 24th 
11:00AM SHOTGUN 4 PERSON TEAM SCRAMBLE 
$100.00 Per Player 
Includes Golf Cart, Prizes, and Dinner 
Tickets are available for dinner only guests accompanying golfers for 
$25.00. 
For more information and to sign up, complete the form or visit the 
website below. 
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/carver-fire- fall-golf- fundraiser-
tickets- 27267662312 
 

On behalf of the Carver Fire Relief Association, thank you for your 
support.” 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
In October on the 4th,  Tuesday is the scheduled Carver Fire 
Department Open House from 5:30 to 8:30 PM.   

Roots Return Heritage Farm 
Our roadside farm stand is open. 
“Roots Return Heritage Farm LLC is an 
11 acre farm. We will begin offering 
fresh & dried vegetable and herb 
produce started from organic, 
heirloom, or open-pollinated seed via 
our farm stand in 2016. On-farm 
parking is available during open hours, 
approx 2-3 days/wk. Excited to be part 
of our community at our sustainable 
farm where we practice ‘green manure’ 
cover crop rotations, and no synthetic 
inputs to aid our environment’s natural balance.” 

 “The true mark of maturity is when somebody 
hurts you and you try to understand their 
situation instead of trying to hurt them back.” 
                             ……….. Ryron Gracie 
 



Carver Flowers 
Carver Flowers has been identified as “Your Premier Carver County 
MN Florist.” Pretty nice huh? She is good. I can vouch for that. 
 

Carver Flowers reminds you that it’s Homecoming Time coming up. 
The shop will custom design your homecoming corsage and bouton-
niere. Have any questions, then call 952.448.0078  and to place an 
order.  Chaska’s homecoming is right around the corner, September 
17th. Chanhassen will celebrate homecoming in October on the 15th. 
Also be sure to check out the insert pertaining to Halloween and see 
what Carver Flowers has planned. 

What’ Was Coming Up  Is Now  Closing Out 
Summer has officially ended, it is September! Where did it go? The 
Renaissance Festival will be going another four weekends or is it 
three at the time of this writing? SteamBoat Days is upon us! 
Remember SouthWest Transit will be running two bus routes to 
downtown Carver on Saturday night! The last hurrah! 
 

SouthWest Transit will be offering rides titled “SW Twins Express”.  
The routes will be Monday through Friday service only.  SouthWest 
will pick up baseball fans for weekday afternoon and evening Twin 
games at the Carver Station, East Creek in Chaska, SW Village in 
Chanhassen ( off Highway 212 and 101 ), and the SW station in Eden 
Prairie. The bus will go directly to Target Field. For fans 
convenience, SW will allow you to purchase ride tickets in advance at 
the Eden Prairie Station. You can purchase a “Go-To Card”. For more 
information and you have computer access, just go online and search 
for swtransit.org/twins-express. 

MN Votes 
Carver has a new precinct location for the city for the General 
Election on November 8th. New Precinct Location is the St Nicholas 
Catholic Church ( Parish Center ) at 410 4th Street West, Carver. 
 

There are two council seat contenders up for election for four year 
terms beginning January 1st 2017. Watch for more information. 
                       ……………………………………………….. 

League of Women Voters 
Submitted by Bev Geffert: 
“The Carver City Council Candidates Meeting sponsored by the 
League of Women Voters of Eastern Carver County is scheduled for 
Wednesday, October 12th at the Church-By-the-River  in Carver.  
Preceding the Candidate Meeting will be at 6 PM.   
There will be a discussion regarding the referendum information for 
the wording to be on the November ballot:  “Shall Optional Plan B 
providing for the Council-Manager Form of Government be adopted 
for the Government of the City”. 
The candidate meeting will follow at 7 PM. This event is sponsored by 
the League of Women Voters.”  

Carver Lions 
This month, the Carver Lions resume their sche-
dule of two meetings in the month, the first and 
third Wednesday of the month.  
 

“Since 1917, Lions clubs have offered people the 
opportunity to give something back to their communities. From 
involving members in projects as local as cleaning up in area park or 
as far-reaching as bringing sight to the world’s blind, Lions clubs 
have always embraced those committed to building a brighter future 
for their community. 
Today with more than 46,000 clubs in 192 countries and geogra-
phical areas, Lions have expanded their focus to help meet the ever-
increasing needs of our global community. 
Our programs are continually changing to meet new needs and 
greater demands, but our mission has never wavered: “We Serve.” 
We Serve – Nearly 1.4 million Lions members in 192 countries and 
geographic areas answer the needs that challenge the communities 
of the world. Lions tackle tough problems like blindness, drug abuse 
prevention and diabetes awareness. Global neighbors – Lions mem-
bers—men and women—provide immediate and sustained relief in 
time of disaster and offer long-term assistance to those in need. 
Lions collect and recycle eyeglasses for distribution in developing 
countries and treat millions of people to prevent river blindness. 
Community Leaders – Lions improve the quality of life in their local 
communities by building parks, supporting hospitals and establish-
ing water treatment programs.  For 85 years, whenever there is a 
need at home or around the world, Lions members are there to 
help—We Serve.” 

East Union Lutheran Church 
The East Union Lutheran Church is preparing and getting ready for 
their annual Country Fare on October 8th. See insert. 
 

Also closer to the present, the church is planning their Fall Open 
House at Pastor Tom and Andra’s. The church requests that you sign 
up so enough food is provided for guests. The event is Sunday, 
September 18th at 1 PM until 4 PM. The plans are to share meal, see 
the Twins room, and walk on the Grand Rounds Scenic By-Way.  

Community Calendar             October  2016 
 
October   1st Renaissance Festival – Oktoberfest 
  Happy Birthday Denny! 
  Happy Birthday Corie! 
  Happy Birthday Elaine! 
October  2nd Happy Birthday  Tim! 
  Happy Birthday Todd! 
October   3rd Council Meeting 
  Drill Night 
October  4th Carver Fire Department Open House 
October  5th Lions Meeting 
  Carver-On-The-Minnesota Meeting 
October  6th Carver Flowers – Witches’ Night Out 
October  8th East Union Country Fare 

Happy Birthday Sarah! 
October  9th Happy Birthday Linda! 
  Happy Birthday Laurie! 
  Happy Birthday Carol! 
October 10th School Board Work Session 
  Parks Commission Meeting 
  Fire Department Officers Meeting  
  Dahlgren Township Board Meeting 
October  11th Heritage Preservation Meeting 
  Carver Business Group Meeting 
  Happy Birthday Ryan! 
  Happy Anniversary Steve and Tiu! 
  Happy Birthday Beth! 
October  12th Candidate Meeting  

Happy Birthday Donnie! 
October 13th Happy Birthday Sonjia! 
October  15th Chanhassen High School Homecoming 

Happy Birthday Andrea! 
  Happy Birthday Oliver! 
October 16th Wolf Awareness Week 
October 17th Council Meeting 
  Drill Night 
October 18th Happy Birthday Tim! 
October 19th Lions Meeting 
  Happy Birthday Annette! 
  Happy Anniversary Linda Rose and Ken! 
October 20th Planning Commission Meeting 
  Late Start for Eastern Carver County Schools  
October  21st Happy Birthday Larry! 
October  22nd Happy Birthday Steve! 
October 24th School Board Meeting 
  Fire Department Meeting Night 
October  26th Happy Birthday Carl! 
  Happy Birthday Kate! 
October 29th Happy Anniversary Glen and Joycelyn! 
October 31st No School 
  Halloween 
  Happy Birthday Phil! 
 
ENJOY SteamBoat Days everyone! 
 
Due to the timing and the community 
event upcoming, wanted to rush this 
issue to ya’ll 
And skipped getting any sponsors.  
 
As a postscript to everyone who was 
so kind to our family during this 
difficult time of our loss, I, the editor 
extend our sincerest thanks to 
everyone for the cards, flowers, kind 
words and  coming to the memorial. There are many I don’t have 
addresses and don’t know where to begin to find them, so this will 
have to suffice as ‘our sincerest thanks to everyone!” It meant a great 
deal to each of us. 
 



  

 

 

x Look for Medallion Hunt Clues to be posted online 
all day Saturday –Winner to be announced Sat. 
evening by Mayor Web before Johnny Holm! 

x SW Metro Buses running to and from downtown 
until 10:30PM. 

x St. Nick’s will have parking available for nominal 
fee, starting at 6PM Saturday evening. 

x Saw Dust Scramble is for two age brackets:   
3-5 years of age; 6-10 years of age 

x Raffle tickets available Fri-Sat. for Barrow of Food 
& Barrow of Booze, $5 each.  Winners to be 
announced by Mayor Web before Johnny Holm. 
Do not have to be present to win! 

Sunday,  
September 11 

(Patriot Day) 
City-wide Garage Sales Continue 

 
8-11AM 

St. Nick’s Pancake Breakfast 
12:30PM  

Kiddie Parade 
1PM 

Grand Parade 
 

Friday, 
September 9 

 
City-wide Garage Sales Begin 

 
5:30-6PM  

Food Vendors  *  Carver Lions Beer Tent 
Games and Activities for All Ages 

MN Marketplace 
Root Beer Floats – by Carver on the MN 

5:45PM 
Kids’ Water Fights 

6PM- 
Wild Vice -Opening Band 

6:30PM 
Fire Department Water Fights 

7PM 
Mechanical Bull 

 
9PM 

Jason Dixon Line – country favorite! 
 

STAY LOCAL.  SUPPORT LOCAL.  KEEP COMMUNITY STRONG. 

Saturday,  
September 10 

 

City-wide Garage Sales Continue 
 

7AM  
St.Nick’s 5K Run Registration 

9AM-2:45PM 
Car Show  

10AM 
All Vendors Open for Business all Day 

11:30AM 
Harvey’s Bean Bag Tournament 

3-5PM 
Burnout in Riverside Park 

5PM 
Sawdust Scramble for Kids (2 age categories) 

Sonically Speaking – Opening Band 
4-11PM 

Mechanical Bull 
8:15PM 

Fireworks from Riverside Park 
 

9PM 
Johnny Holm is back! 

 

Wrist Bands Required To Drink on Streets. 
Purchase at Lions Tent or Local Bars,$5 / day. 

-THANK YOU to OUR PAST and PRESENT SPONSORS- 
Robb’s Electric     Copper Hills Carver, Mattamy Homes     Lehman’s Garage     Cell Phone Repair     Cup of Carver   Kleinbank      SW Southwest Transit 

City of Carver     Lions Carver     Lano Equipment     Carver Fire & Rescue     Lenzen Chevrolet     The Doghouse      ebTree    Westbrook Community Church     
Community Bank     Harvey’s Bar & Grill     MVEC     Wellens  Ag     Lisa’s Place     Mills Fleet Farm     Drazen, Henke and Assoc.     Stantec   Envy Skin Clinic 
Carver Flowers & Gifts     Minuteman Press     Southwest Metro Chamber of Commerce      Carver Insurance Group     David Schultz, Attorney     Chaser’s  

Cooper’s Market       O’brien Dental     Melchert Hubert Sjodin     Southwest Eyecare     Traditions Restaurant     Cub’s Foods     Carver Liquor     Cindy Nash 
Arrow Ace Hardware Chaska     Carver Junk Company     Chaska Barbers     Cindy Nash   Dunn Bros Coffee     Healthsource  Chaska     Michael’s Bicycles 

County Commissioner Jim Ische  CenturyLink     Murphy Business     Home Depot     SM Hentges & Sons     United Sugars      WM Mueller & Sons 
Modern Design Custom Cabinetry     Mid-County Coop       Robert  MacMullan – Morgan Stanley   Commissioner Randy Maluchnik      Valley Rehabilitation    
Dwight Schultz Construction     Jim Nash       St. Nicholas Church     Good & Twisted Yoga     Jody O’brien     Barbara Swanson Realty     Carver Parks & Rec 

And thank you again to any other private citizens or businesses we did not mention, without your kindness Steamboat Days could not continue. 

 












